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November 07, 2024 
NPC File No. 150564 

 
 

 

Dear Cassel Kapolak, Mosha Cote, Jared Ottenhof, Wynter Kuliktana, Maryse Mahy, José Audet-Lecouffe and Haakon 
Vatle: 
 
RE: NPC File # 150564 [One Ocean Expedition - Norwegian tall ship through Northwest Passage and the 
Nunavut region in 2025] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Marine-based scientific research:  This project involves a ship-based marine research expedition from August 
to September 2025 sailing through the Northwest Passage following route: Nuuk – Pond Inlet – Gjoa Haven –

 
 
Cassel Kapolak 
Manager, Public Registry 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
By email:  ckapolak@nirb.ca; info@nirb.ca; 
kmorrison@nirb.ca  
 
Jared Ottenhof 
Director, Qikiqtani Nunalirijikkut  
(Lands and Resource Management) 
Qikiqtani Inuit Association (QIA) 
P.O. Box 1340, Iqaluit NU X0A 0H0  
By email: jottenhof@qia.ca;  Jsimic@qia.ca; 
jfortier@qia.ca   
 
Maryse Mahy 
Ecologist Team Leader, Nunavut Field Unit 
Parks Canada / Government of Canada 
C1-1104B Qamaniqtuaq Street 
Iqaluit, NU, X0A 3H0 
By email: Nunavut-impactassessment@pc.gc.ca; 
Maryse.Mahy@pc.gc.ca 
 
Haakon Vatle 
Foundation of the tall ship Statsraad Lehmkuhl 
Bradbenken 2, skur 7 
Bergen Vestland 5003 Norway 
By email: haakon.vatle@lehmkuhl.no 
 
 

 
 
Mosha Cote 
Manager-Research Liaison 
Nunavut Research Institute  
P.O. Box 1720  
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0  
By email: mosha.cote@arcticcollege.ca  
 
Wynter Kuliktana  
Director, Lands, Environment &Resources 
Kitikmeot Inuit Association 
P.O. Box 360,  
Kugluktuk, NU X0B 0E0  
By email: wkuliktana@lands.kitia.ca; 
projectofficer@kitia.ca; tbolt@lands.kitia.ca 
 
José Audet-Lecouffe  
Senior Biologist 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada  
301-5204 50th Ave (Franklin)  
Yellowknife NT X1A 1E2  
By email: Jose.Audet-Lecouffe@dfo-mpo.gc.ca; 
fisheriesprotection@dfo-mpo.gc.ca 
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Cambridge Bay – Nome – Anchorage. The proponent would be sailing in the waters of Nunavut from the arrival 
in Pond Inlet on 14 August 2025 until after departure from Cambridge Bay on 02 September 2025.  

2. Location: Kitikmeot and Qikiqtani Regions [marine areas along the Northwest Passage]  
 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) can be accessed 
online using the link below. 
 
The NPC has completed its review of the above-noted project proposal. It conforms to the North Baffin Regional Land 
Use Plan (NBRLUP). The proponent has undertaken to comply with the applicable conformity requirements of 
Appendix C, H, and I of the NBRLUP. 
 
The project proposal requires screening by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) because it does not belong to a 
class of exempt works or activities set out in Schedule 12-1 of the Nunavut Agreement. 
 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal with this determination to the NIRB for screening.  
Project materials, including the applicable conformity requirements, are available at the following address: 
https://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/registry/registry.aspx?appid=150564 
 
The regulatory authorities to which this letter is addressed are responsible under the Nunavut Planning and Project 
Assessment Act (NUPPAA) to implement any of the applicable requirements by incorporating the requirements 
directly, or otherwise ensuring that they must be met, in the terms and conditions of any authorizations issued. 
 
This conformity determination applies only to the above-noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not 
carry out projects and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of 
projects if a review by the NPC is required. Regulatory authorities may consult with the NPC to obtain 
recommendations on their duties to implement the existing land use plans prior to issuing licenses, permits and other 
authorizations under subsection 69(6) of the NUPPAA. 
 
My office would be pleased to discuss how best to implement the applicable requirements and to review any draft 
authorizations that regulatory authorities wish to provide for that purpose.  If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at (867) 447-4563. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Solomon Amuno, PhD 
Senior Planner 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
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